
51 

is renewable. At present the APFC has forty-three employees reporting via two senior Vice-
Presidents to the President. These APFC employees are located in head office in Vancouver and 
in regional offices located in Victoria,  Calgary/Edmonton, Regina/Saskatoon, Toronto,and 
Montreal . The APFC also has offices in Taipei and Tokyo. 

The APFC has three main activities: 

1. Six core programs targeted at clients external to the APFC: 

business; 
education; 
culture; 
media; 
visits, including the future leaders program 
information/data-bases. 

2. Executing agency services. The APFC manages the Globe Foundation as a subsidiary, 
and delivers the language and awareness component of Pacific 2000. 

3. Institutional support services. The APFC provides the secretariat for the Canadian 
committees of PECC and PBEC. 

The total budget for the APFC in 1992/93 was $9.15 million. Of this, $4.4 million was 
in the form of core or discretionary funding, and $4.74 million was in the form of program or 
dedicated funding. 

The APFC receives approximately half ($2.23 million in 1992/93) of its total core 
funding from the federal government (DFAIT and CIDA each provide about 50 per cent of the 
federal core funding). The DFAIT portion of this core funding comes from the Pacific 2000 
Projects Fundu. CIDA's contribution comes from the ODA, and it is managed as a CIDA 
project within the Asia Branch program. Core funding is received in the form of annual 
contributions. The APFC has no endowment fund. 

The APFC also delivers Pacific 2000 funding ($2.7 million in 1992/93) for parts of the 
Pacific 2000 Language and Awareness program ($2.055 million) and the Projects Fund ($0.653 
million). 

5.2 The APFC as an Institution 

5.2.1 How it Began 

The original submission of September 23, 1982 to the Secretary of State for External 

"It should be noted that before 1990191 this core funding came from a source separate from Pacific 2000. 


